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CITY OF GROVEPORT 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

July 8, 2020 
Engineering Department – Steve Farst 

 Capital Projects: 

Alum Creek Drive and   
Rohr Road to Port Rd   Phase 1 Construction underway. Travel lanes are altered on Rohr Road 
(Franklin Co. Project) between Port Rd and Alum Creek Dr., to accommodate construction.  This 

will continue for several months. Managed by Franklin Co. Engineers 
office (FCEO) 

  
W. Bixby Rd., Phase 2 Design underway.   
 
Bixford Green Trail Work substantially complete.    
 
S. Hamilton/Higgins Construction underway. Paving work on south lane beginning this week. 
Intersection improvements This phase of the project will be completed before end of July. Phase 2 

improvements plan (OPWC funded) is being prepared for solicitation of 
bids in July/August.  

Streets/Street: 
2020 Street Maintenance Paving work on Old Hamilton Road, Bixby Road and Glendening are 

complete.  On Glendening, the push-button activated flashing crosswalk 
assembly is yet to be installed.  Next phase toinclude work at intersection 
of Main Street and College to mill and resurface asphalt, install drainage 
improvement, correct ADA ramps and sidewalks and add Streetprint cross-
walks.  This activity will occur in July and August.   

 
Main St. at Front St. Punchlist items being addressed this month.  
 
Groveport Rd corridor Two studies are beginning: (1) Safety study between Greenpointe Drive 

and Kroger entrance, to identify and design intersection improvements at 
Greenpointe Drive and at SR 317, and (2) planning study of the 
thoroughfare route between Bixby Road and SR 317 to estimate projected 
traffic volume for the future and plan needed roadway (lane) improvement 
concepts to accommodate the future traffic growth. Study reports/ 
deliverables expected before end of the year. Physical improvements would 
not be implemented in 2020. Consultant is IBI Group, Inc. 

 Development Projects:  

       Startech – 4500 Hamilton Rd     Site improvements continue; water and sewer improvements complete  

 2400 Rohr Rd Site development plans and new infrastructure plans are under review for 
this site located at the NE corner of Rohr Rd. and Alum Creek Drive. 

 Mass grading plan was approved and soon earthmoving will begin. 
 
5770 Saltzgaber Rd Site development plans and new infrastructure plans are under review. 
 Mass grading/earthmoving is underway. 
 
Eastland-Fairfield School Work has begun. Aviation Tech building  


